

Northaw & Cuffley Residents Association
Minutes of Meeting held
6th February 2020

Present

Michael Green - Chair
Tony Chappell - Vice Chair
Anna Sharkey - Secretary
Diane Draper - Treasurer
Susan Ashby - Membership Secretary
David Ashby
Mike Clark
Linda Stubbs
Pindi Bhullar

Apologies

Debi O'Sullivan
Alison Quashie
Stan Buckley

Welcome to new members.

No conflicts of interest declared

Matters Arising / Amendments

AGM - AS had approached PC and it was felt that it was not necessary this year to have joint meeting. PC are having ongoing Meeting of the Parish.

NCRA Admin

AGM. MG proposed asking Borough Councillors. and MP Charles Walker to attend our AGM and invite them to speak about the emerging local plan. MG

Leaflet for 2020. - SA. and AS have prepared an updated version.
MC will organise the wording and pictures and contact the printers (re-arrange constitution Aims and Objectives). SA and MG

If intended date of 24th April at Cuffley Hall is agreed. AS to clarify if Bar and Bar snacks are available.

Advertise date, time and place on website as well as distribution of leaflets. DO, SA and AS

It was agreed that we head towards 13th March to printers.
Distribution list to be confirmed, bundling up, distributed 2/3 weeks before AGM date.
DD informed last year's costs were £228 for 2500

Treasurer's Report

DD reported that she is still waiting for accounts to be finalised for AGM.
One subscription for 2020 has already been received.
one new member.

Planning Update

DD was concerned that recently NCRA had not given attention to some planning issues.

There are 20 objections online to Welhat to rebuild 2 dwellings at Hanyards. NCRA had made no objections.

There was further discussion around the types of objections we should give attention to. DD will try to bring larger developments to Committee. This does have problems since some final objection dates fall between our meetings.

MG had made enquiries regarding the proposed closure of Station Road between 17th - 21st February. The advance notice signs were taken away but further enquiry confirmed that the work is due to go ahead.

There is also planned bridge works in the near future.

Sites for Development MG was preparing comment to be sent to Welhat .

It appears that Borough decided some sites were high harm and would be taken out. this is ongoing.

MC reported that the wrap around site of KGV was taken out because of pylons and possible flood plain.

MG was to wait for update before commenting.

Music Festival There is a proposed "Back of Beyond Festival" planned for 4th July. it was agreed that we should place notice on the NCRA Website nearer to the date. DD was to look into licensing.

Neighbourhood Plan Committee

AS and MC explained that there had been an initial meeting of members / representatives of Cuffley and Northaw residents and businesses. Troy and PC were inviting involvement in influencing the neighbourhood plan. The first meeting was mainly giving information the those present and the request to find Chair Vice Chair and Minute- taker.

Meeting of the Parish, 13th February 2020

TC would draft a notification. to be placed on our website. TC and DO

Request to PC for reimbursement

The PC still stand by their decision not to pay towards legal advice regarding air quality. MG asked whether he should write once again. After much discussion a vote was taken. 6 voted for MG to write / 2 voted against. MG

Following previous emails to Residents MG asked if we know whether anyone had made approaches to the PC. AS was able to inform the meeting that the Dep Clerk had informed that no-one had contacted or approached the office.

Precis Reports

Kidston Institute - all going well.

PPG Discussion on how more housing will affect an already overloaded surgery. The new online system was causing problems. Routine appointments were taking 3 weeks. Following discussion it was agreed it would be useful to put on the NCRA website details of where local Defibrillators can be found. MG to check Northaw Village Hall. MG

A.O.B.

Flytipping. DA reported that the local authority are going to install motion detection cameras along Coopers Lane Road.

Bring forward to next meeting CPRE and NORA. DD

Meeting closed 10pm

Next meeting 5th March 2020

Minutes agreed by committee as a correct representation of the meeting held 06/02/20

Signed

Michael Green

Chair

05/03/20